
Additional Information for ExtraOrdinary Council Meeting 30/06/2020 

Item 6 - To receive updates on the sewerage works, and consider next steps 

CIL bid for funding was submitted to MSDC. 

The following qualifications were requested by MSDC Infrastructure in response:

• A third quote for the work to be provided.
• Planning permission is likely for this work to take place. Please check with the planning 

department and advise accordingly.
• How does the proposal affect green infrastructure principles? 
• How does the project address green/sustainability principles/infrastructure?
• How does the project affect state aid implications? 
• How does the project affect security and safety in the community? 

These need to be replied to by the 10th July, else the bid will be bounced to the October 
funding round.

Clerk has emailed planning, and they have said the following:

I have checked with one of our duty planning officers who advises that if it's just sewerage works this should 
be dealt with by Building Control, Anglian Water or Suffolk County Council. However if it's for a sewage 
treatment plant within the grounds of a listed building or the works are above ground level, this would 
require planning consent.

The expected third quote has not been received yet, and therefore as both the CIL bid and 
Council’s financial regulations require at least three bids, the Clerk has approached a 
number of other sewerage works installers for initial estimates on possible solutions. As yet 
no responses have been received.

An email has been received from Peter Watson which states:

I feel it only fair to let you know that from the 23rd July the effluent connection to Ringshall 
Primary School WILL be terminated. I have had this confirmed during my recent telephone 
conversation with Vertas' Andrew English. The first element of the work is to cut and seal the 
pipe from the village hall. 


